

7<sup>th</sup> February 2020

## Message from Miss Harvey

The virtue of the week:

#### Love

We have chosen to focus on the virtue of Love next week. We will be thinking about and exploring how we feel love and how we can show our love. In assembly today, we talked about showing love through kindness, helpfulness and respect. Many children have chosen kindness as a character strength and so we are hoping to extend this into understanding and to see how kindness is related to love and how we can support others to develop this. We can show love in a smile or a hug and in our care for others.

Our challenge for this weekend is to make someone smile. Love, like smiling is contagious. It keeps spreading.

#### Thank you

A huge thank you to all our sweepers who braved the cold last Friday to help clear up the playground. Following the kind offer from a parent to arrange a road sweeper to visit on Wednesday and then the concerted effort by us on Friday, we now have a playground surface which should keep our children safe. One parent has also made a one-woman attack on the veg patch area to get things ready for spring planting.

Thank you all, an amazing effort!

# Lighthouse Keepers



ALEXIA KOKA for always showing diligence in her work

FINN GREENAWAY for showing flexibility in all aspects of school life

ROSE FLORENCE for making an effort to complete tasks in writing and maths



Class 3 Student of the Week
This week's Student of the Week in Class 3 is:
Ortia Selvey



### Tuck Shop



Thank you to all families who very kindly donate tuck each Friday. The 20p's that the children bring with them in order to purchase their tuck, are donated to The Guide Dogs for the Blind. The Guide Dogs charity regularly gives us updates on the progress of our 'sponsored puppy'. Mrs Olds has pictures of the puppies we have sponsored in her office - please ask, if you would like to see them.

Cake Sale



On Tuesday 11<sup>th</sup> February, Ynelha Hancock (Class 2) is organising a Cake Sale, the proceeds of which will go to Coastline Housing to help the homeless people in our area. The sale will take place after school either in the playground or, if it's wet, in the Class 1 shelter. Bring along a few pennies to support Ynelha with her very commendable idea to help others. Thank you.

## February Half Term Workshops



Truro Arts Company are putting on Children's Workshops during the February half-term break. Details on the individual workshops, cost and how to book are on a poster attached to this newsletter.

## School Meals - week beginning 10th February



### Week 3

#### Diary Dates:

Last swim session for ENYS Feb 10 11 Cake Sale in playground - from 3.00pm Valentines Disco at Illogan Village Hall - 1.00pm to 3.00pm (details attached) 16 17-21 Half Term 24 First swim session for TOWAN End of Spring Term - 1.15pm 27 Mar Summer Term begins 8.45am Apr 14